PEELERS

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches

Address: 120 Folkstone Court · Easley, SC 29640 E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com



July 2007

Dear Prayer Partners,

We had and exciting June. Our project for the church in Georgia is well under way. The Lord has given us help from all over. A crew from Pennsylvania came down to help us frame it up. This was a great blessing. They had the outer walls framed and the roof decked and tar papered in just three days! They also helped with most of the inside walls. What a blessing! The next week, a brother from Thomasville, GA came to help with the rest of the inside walls and putting in doors and windows. Another great help and blessing from God! I asked my brother-in-law to come from Mississippi to help and to visit. He is not a Christian but agreed to come. On Wednesday evening he came to church and heard a very clear presentation of the gospel. He didn't trust Christ then but said he would like to come back and help some more on the project. Please pray that Mark will be saved. God is working as we pray.

Our mission board had their annual Family Fellowship Week in the Shenandoah Valley in Virginia. The hosting church did a wonderful job. The food, fellowship with other missionaries, and the preaching were a great encouragement. I was able to meet with the missionary to Ghana that we will be helping next year. We are planning to leave with them when they return to the field. He has a container at his home church in Orangeburg, SC that we will be filling with things that will be needed there. We are excited that this is finally becoming a reality. Pray that God will provide what is needed there.

The Zimmer Family in Yap, Micronesia, e-mailed us about a month ago to ask if we could come to Yap later this year. All our resources are committed to the Africa trip. Please pray that God would open the door for us to meet this need. As Paul said in his e-mail to us, "I know it is expensive, but God can provide." It grieves our hearts when a need is presented that we aren't able to meet.

A couple of years ago, we helped a pastor in Ohio who was planting a new church. The area is mostly Catholic. We went visiting and also helped to remodel an old machine shop building to meet in. This church is now running between 15 and 20 faithfully! Pastor Tim called to let us know that they are taking regular missions offerings and will be helping us. Pray that this church will grow and continue to be a light to the community.

Please remember to pray for these requests: 1) health and safety 2) new support 3) Ghana trip 4) wisdom about a possible trip to Yap 5) ministry opportunities 6) unspoken. We love and pray for you all.

Serving Our Lord,

Jack & Melinda